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CAS News 
 
 
Belarus........... 
 
This year we had two visits from the children of Belarus.  The first was Monday 10th 
August.  Mark Eustace gave the talk, helped by Calvin Karpenko and we were helped 
outside by Rob McGregor and Peter Davison.  The weather, for once, was good and we 
started the evening by showing them the sun through our solar scope.  They then went 
into the lecture room for their talk.  Afterwards they were taken into the dome to see the 
telescope.  Later as it got a little darker we were able to show them Saturn, always a 
"crowd pleaser".  They were a great bunch of kids and the adults who came with them 
also enjoyed their evening. 
 
They presented us with a handmade clay Bison made in Belarus, which was a lovely 
thought and now has pride of place on the top shelf. 
 
Rob took this picture just before they left.   
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



The second visit with another group from Belarus was Thursday 13th August.  Again 
they were a great bunch.  The weather this time unfortunately was not on our side and 
all we could do was to point the telescope across the valley so they could at least have 
a look through it.  Mark again did the talk with assistance from Calvin.  Rob and Peter 
and I were outside and in the dome.   
 
They very kindly presented us with another picture for our wall and gave us Russian doll 
pens.   
 
Rob provided the picture again taken at the end of the evening. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On Tuesday 11th August we had two daytime groups from Newbold Outwood.   There 
is not much to say about this as, to say the least, they were not overly enthusiastic.  
Nevertheless they were treated to a talk again by Mark and Calvin and outside there 
was Graham Leaver, Ian Cook and me.  Fortunately the weather was fairly good and we 
could use the solar scope and let them have a look at the Sun and of course we took 
them into the dome and showed them the telescope.  We hope they enjoyed their visit I 
know some of the adults did!  
 
 
Thanks to all who helped on all three visits. 



Coming up............... 
 
 
Talk by Dr Matthew Malek on Neutrino Astronomy, The University of Sheffield ï 
Friday September 18th ï 8:15 start 
 
A little bit about Dr Malek: 
 
"Dr. Matthew Malek cut his professional teeth at the Kamioka Observatory in Japan.  
There, he earned his doctorate as a member of the Super-Kamiokande collaboration by 
searching for relic neutrinos from ancient supernovae in the early Universe. His results 
were seminal and remain amongst the best in the world on this topic. After completing 
his degree, Matthew joined the Pierre Auger Observatory in Argentina to help unlock the 
mysteries of ultra-high energy cosmic rays. In 2006, he migrated to Oxford to join the 
hunt for dark matter, before returning to neutrino research in 2010. When not busy in 
the laboratory, Matthew can be found engaged in various science outreach projects, 
ringing church bells, training for his next triathlon, or attending a theatrical performance." 
 

 
Talk ï Total Eclipse of the Moon ï Friday September 25th ï 8:15 start 
 
This talk will be given by Mark Eustace.   
 
 
And then for October............ 
 
 
Talk ï Oops, are we safe here? ï Friday 9th October ï 8:30 start 
 
This talk will be given by Marilyn Bentley. 
 
Talk ï Solar Eclipse 20th March 2015 ï Friday 23rd October ï 8:30 start 
 
This will be given by Graham Leaver with pictures of the eclipse and the aurora. 
 
Trip to the National Space Centre 
 
If you are interested in this please put your name on the list in the lecture room at the 
Observatory.   
 
 
Please keep an eye on our diary on the website for up and coming events.  
 
 
Just a reminder for any of you shopping with Amazon.  Please remember to click 
on the link on our website which will take you to Amazon.  This will earn our 
Society a commission.  Thank you. 



Photo gallery...................... 
 
These were taken by Mark Eustace whilst on holiday in Spain. 
 
 

This star cluster (left) is M9 



 
  Venus (above) 
 

 
These are great, thanks.  I like the Ring Nebula!  
 



This one of the Moon is from Paul Sewell.  He has visited us a few times and his last 
visit was to do the Portable Appliance Testing!!!  Paul belongs to a camera club.  Please 
see below his photo of the "Blue Moon".  He doesn't have a telescope so this is what he 
has used to take the photograph:- 
 
".....please find attached my attempt of the blue moon, camera details as follows: 
  
Nikon D800 full frame sensor 36 Mpixels 
Sigma 150 - 500mm lens  set at 500mm on a tripod, 
Image taken in Camera RAW and finally save as a JPEG   
Shutter speed 1/8s    
Aperture set to f10 
31st July 2015 at 20.38 ï cropping and a little sharpening required in Photoshop CS5" 
 
That's a great picture Paul, thank you. 
 

 
Watch out for the Harvest Moon this month on the 28th and Lunar eclipse! 



This one is from Bill Phenix of the Owl Cluster (or the ET cluster!)  The "owl" or "ET" is 
on his side, the two bright stars are his eyes.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Thanks Bill. 
 
 
 
 
 
These two are from Graham Leaver taken 12/08/15 in the morning. 
 
 


